Palm Springs Corvette Club September 9, 2014 Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 pm by President Sam Baldwin and began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. There were 27 members with one guest present at the meeting.

The president thanked MasterShield for hosting the meeting with a pre-meeting dinner and then members were given a brief presentation of MasterShield's car protection products and services and staff members were introduced.

At this time Dan Jessup was invited to speak about Jessup's Anniversary Party scheduled for Sunday, November 9, who asked for our help at the event. He said he would donate the entrance fees collected at the event to our club and needed people who could direct cars, collect money, and assist in several ways during the day. Dan also introduced Jessup's new service manager, Jeff Bachart.

A guest, Dan Kelly, was welcomed and invited to introduce himself. Dan has a red '61 Corvette.

With the changing of our website not yet able to accommodate the posting of the the minutes for the meeting of June 10, they were emailed to the membership prior to this meeting. As there were no corrections or additions, the president asked for a motion to accept them. Shawn Hyman moved and Rick Marseilles seconded the motion to accept the minutes. The motion passed.

Treasurer Carolee Witzel was not available for the meeting nor the report she had submitted. Therefore, the president informed us that we have approximately \$4,500 in the club account.

Editor Deanna Baldwin gave an update on the club's new website and indicated that the calendar and more information have been posted. She is currently following up through the challenges and explained the reasons for the delays.

There was no report from the Vice President, Governor, nor the Marketing Director who was not present.

Old Business:

The president announced that letters of thanks were received for the donations to ALS and The Boys and Girls Club of Cathedral City.

He also asked about the runs we did over the summer and Randy Duncan gave us this report. In June we went to the Lake Arrowhead Woody Boat Show. We also enjoyed a BBQ at Bill & Sue Rashfords' Big Bear house. July was the 4th of July parade in Idyllwild, and a car show in San Diego. In August members went to the Ronald McDonald Car Show in Loma Linda. Thanks were extended to the Duncans and the Rashfords for planning these events.

Randy also shared information that a flyer had been received regarding a high speed event at Spring Mountain Motor Sports in Arizona on March 21, 2015.

New Business:

1. The membership was reminded that club dues of \$115 per household are due by November 1.

- 2. The Palm Springs Cruising Association is resuming shows on the first Saturday of the month, beginning 10/4. There was some discussion about rejoining as a club but no motion was made.
- 3. The annual picnic is scheduled for September 21 at Hurkey Creek and a sign up sheet was circulated. Joan Lake with Marilyn Outerbridge are coordinating this event and Marilyn is also taking RSVPs by phone or email.
- 4. Joan Lake announced that Dinner Night Out is planned for September 18 at Bobby Mao's Chinese Restaurant located in the Palm Desert Mall and a signup sheet was circulated.
- 5. The Diva Luncheon for September will be postponed to October as there are not enough members in town to participate.
- 6. A contingency of members who are participating in an Arizona Run in late September will receive further emails as necessary from Coordinator Mike Nichols.
- 7. It was announced that a Veteran's Car Show is to be held in Loma Linda on October 5. Further information will be posted on the club website or facebook site to get an interested group together.
- 8. Sue Rashford asked for members to participate in the annual Palm Springs Homecoming Parade on October 8 and Game on October 10 and circulated a sign up sheet.
- 9. The Palm Springs Light Parade date of December 6 was announced and a coordinator is needed. Sue Rashford offered to help but will not be available to be coordinator.
- 10. The Christmas Party is schedule for Saturday, December 13 this year again to be held at Heritage Palms on Fred Waring Drive in Indio.
- 11. Bruce and Sue Freiman suggested a run up Hwy 74 through Warner Hot Springs and to Borrego Springs that would take about 5 to 6 hours giving several choices of dates. Members showed interest for Sun Oct 12, however the Freiman's will not be available on that date. No action was taken.

A motion to adjourn, made by Weez Hyman and seconded by Joan Lake, passed. The meeting adjourned at 7: pm.

Respectfully submitted, Marilyn Outerbridge Secretary, Pro Tem